

December 11, 1997

Deano the Master Magician 233 Sanderling Rise N.W. Calgary, Alberta T3K 3N9

RE: Paragon Petroleum Corp. Children's Christmas Party

Saturday, December 6, 1997

Dear Dean:

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you for coming to Paragon's Children's Party which was a huge success, due in large part to your wonderful magic show. The parents were just as pleased as the kids and many commented that what made it so great, apart from your awesome magic tricks, was that you were able to involve the kids, told appropriate funny stories and had their complete attention for the entire show, both the older and younger children alike The kids also really loved the balloon animals you made up while Santa was talking to everyone individually.

Thanks again Dean. I will not hesitate to call you again the next time we have a function for the kids or to recommend your show to anyone else hosting a party like this.

Merry Christmas,

PARAGON PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Annie Meszaros.

Office Administrator

/am